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DATE 16 July 1997

TO/DEST. The Chair and Members of Council

FROM/EXP. Environment and Transportation Commissioner

SUBJECT/OBJET RESPONSE TO TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MEETING
- 18 JUNE 97 - REFUSE RECEPTACLES ALONG HIGHWAY 17

BACKGROUND

On 18 June 1997 at Transportation Committee, Councillor Kreling requested staff to take steps to
replace bins that were removed following the transfer to Highway 17 (Junction Highway 417 to
0.5 km east of Trim Road) to the Region in April of this year.  It was noted that the Ministry
removed the garbage cans from various points along the roadway.

DISCUSSION

As directed by Committee, litter receptacles have been reinstated along Regional Road 174 (Old
Highway 17) at the locations where vehicles come to a stop.

The operation and maintenance of these litter receptacles will be closely monitored over the
summer and fall seasons to identify effectiveness and costs.

The receptacles will be removed at the onset of winter operations.  The data collected during the
summer and fall of 1997 will be evaluated to determine the cost and effectiveness of the
receptacles.  Staff will report these findings and make recommendations to Transportation
Committee prior to replacement in the spring of 1998.
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